Attwala, Pravina

Subject: FW: [External] A182/19

Applicant confirmed that email below to be provided to Committee for consideration.

From: Mimi Khuu

Sent: January-13-21 6:05 AM

To: Vigneault, Christine < Christine. Vigneault@vaughan.ca>; Attwala, Pravina < Pravina. Attwala@vaughan.ca>; Simbana,

Roberto < Roberto. Simbana@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] A182/19

Hi Christine,

Some photos below are from my own observation and from my nice neighbours On Carrier, they take walk and brought to my attention. There are large decks around the neighborhood.

The first and 2nd pictures are <u>59 Oberfrick Ave</u>, who have larger deck than ours, this one is right across from 58 and other deck from 1 street down. We live in subdivision everyone is back to back, I have seen my backyard neighbours did their bbq and enjoyed their backyard as usual and I have witnesses who saw them out as well. Every resident here can see at least 2 backyard neighbours from their own house especially from the 2nd floor, it's quiet normal living in the subdivision.

They are just being difficult and my brother brought to my attention, this family doesn't even live here most of the time, sometimes for weeks their house was dark pit, not even a single lights on.

My son helped mowed my next door neighbours lawn, we tried to be good neighbours. My neighbour 21 Edison place was going to write to the city to allow my deck permit but the complainant had stopped him. I have all this in my texts as my interlocking workers gave them all our river rocks 2 yrs ago. Beside our deck started in Oct after I lost my Mom in the fall of 2018, didn't do anything till late Oct and Nov, by the time the men finished building it it's Dec. My Dad didn't walk out to the deck till summer of 2019. So definitely they enjoyed their backyard everyday. I saw their daughters did Tiktok dances all the time in the summer and lying on the swing. We didn't hold anything pool party as they mentioned since we got our deck knowing especially the past year with this horrible virus outbreak, since last March my children prefer to stay inside our home to protect their 97 old grandpa, they didn't even swim much in 2019 & 2020.

Life is difficult enough with this uncertainty of Covid and lock down, I'm not trying to create any problem for anyone, most of my neighbours like us. I hired someone and believe they would take care of my deck situation but not knowing they didn't get permit as I was busy with my Mom for months. I already bought the privacy glass films and the planters. Will definitely add more once the weather is warmer. I hope this will gives them more privacy.

Best regards,

Mimi









